
206/23/24 TO CONSIDER URGENT NON-FINANCIAL ITEMS AT THE 
DISCRETION OF THE CHAIRMAN. 
 
Members received a request from Colonel Edward Bolitho to support 
the proposed installation of a Coronation Tree at Carkeel roundabout. 
 
Due to the urgency to plant the tree within tree planting season (subject 
to National Highways approval) a letter was received and circulated 
within the reports pack. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Bickford, seconded by Councillor Foster 
and RESOLVED to write a joint letter of support with Cornwall 
Councillors requesting a meeting with National Highways to discuss the 
planting of the tree commemorating the coronation of the His Majesty 
King Charles III. 
 
The above resolution is to be ratified at Thursday 7th November 2023 
Full Town Council meeting. 
 
 

 


